



## Hawks Meeting Minutes 9/15/16

**Attendees:** Tom Wiley, Rich Pelletier, Mike Hilinski, Keith Connery, Nick Coppola, Greg McGovern

David Fritz

1910 meeting called to order. Minute approved from August

**Snack Stand** – Amy has been in contact with Adam Cady and has been cleaning the shack out. Spoken with Fedderico about supplies. Keith is going to get a debit card through Nick and the Bank for ease of purchasing and tracking. Amy is looking to transition out of director of the snack shack. Dave Fritz is going to try to find replacement.

**Registrar Update**- Bill C – Rosters are good. Bill is reaching out to the kids who are not registered with USA hockey.

**Scheduler Update** – Keith for Bob.....H3 should be online by 9/17. Choate is laying lines on 9/16. We have games on 10/1 and hopeful ice will be ready.

**Treasurer Update**- Nick emailed and posted the treasurers statements. Nick is trying to integrate league athletics and quick books.

Half year midget payment is a hard cut off date of 10/30

**Coaching Update** – Mike H – Coaches are doing well. Skill based sessions are priority. Once H# is up, Mike is going to run a coach's clinic/train the trainer, concentration on in house, clinic and squirt level coaches. Coaches are reminded that they need safe sport, usa hockey number and background check at a minimum as well as the appropriate CEU.

**Fundraising Update** – Dave F – Golf Update. Dave and Nick are working on EZ pay for ability to pay for stuff thru a drop down menu. Tony Carbone set it up for PayPal last year but PayPal won't sync with quick books. Dave is working on more sponsors but needs the 501C3 tax exempt number.

- Looking into UCONN night

**CHC Update** – Level 1 coaching clinic to be offered at northford the Sunday after thanksgiving. Official CHC season starts 9/16. Rich is to find out the dates for the playoffs. Bill is trying to fix the sync between the CHC and USA Hockey.

**Parent Manager Update** – Discussion about uniforms and how it went on Cheshire sports. Mixed opinions and it may have to be revisited.

**Columbus Day Tournament** – Greg the photographer for the event will be on site for photos after the games as well as action shots during the tournament. Flyer and pricing list to be sent out. Keith will email schedule to Greg as soon as he gets it so he can make sure he has people at choate and northford. Email for volunteers to be sent out by Keith C. Rental stuff is taken care of but will need to be returned on Tuesday. Discussion on Raffle Baskets and 50/50v drawing. Dave to work with Mike F about merchandising.

**Open Discussion** – Keith is going to hold a "town hall" style discussion for in house LTS and Clinic families who are coming into the Hawks organization after the Columbus day tournament is behind us. Possible mentoring program with upper level families being tied with newer families in the organization.

**Meeting Adjourned @2040 hrs**